
Board of Directors Meeting of Friends of the Carson City Library Minutes
Monday, October 28, 2019
5:30pm

Browsers Corner Bookstore
Call to Order:  President Patti Cooper-Smith called the meeting to order at 5:28 pm.  Attending were board members, JoAnn Carpenter, Phillip Patton, Robin Meyer, and Bookstore Manager Diana Hernandez. Former President, Phyllis Patton, Linda Bellegray, William Crowell, Lisa Buder, Joe Modarelli, incoming Library Director Tod Colegrove, and Diane Baker were also in attendance.    
Determination of Quorum:  It was determined that a quorum was present.

Public Comment:  Ms. Patton updated the group on the medical status of Sandy Osheroff, past treasurer.
Approval of Minutes for the August 12, 2019 meeting:  Phyllis Patton moved to approve the minutes, Diana Hernandez seconded, all voted yes.
Library Director’s Report:   Diane Baker introduced the new Library Director, Tod Colegrove.  Mr. Colegrove thanked FOCCL for the introductory reception held at the Library.  He then updated everyone on the various activities at the Library.  There are two current staff vacancies.  The Library has received funds to replace handicap fixtures in the Library’s public restrooms. They will be closed for the Nevada Library Association meeting on Nov. 2-4.  There were two successful events since the last meeting, Banned Books Week and World Space Week.  He reported on upcoming events, including BooNanza and National Novel Writing Month.  The Library received several grants during the year and continue to apply for additional funds as they become available.    
Browsers Corner Bookstore Manager’s Report: Bookstore Manager Diana Hernandez updated the group on store income.  The sales for the last for August were up from previous months.  She indicated that she believed this was due to several changes she instituted.  She is maximizing inventory by using more shelf space filling empty spaces.  She has also encouraged volunteers to take on new tasks.  She and Joe Modarelli worked to find a better repository for books we could not use in the store and they feel this will help recycle and provide income.  She also contacted Waste Management for additional recycling bins at a minimal additional cost.  Ms. Hernandez also has been posting sales and features on our Facebook page and we have seen an increase in activity on our page.  
Treasurer’s Report:  Treasurer, Phillip Patton provided an update on the materials he presented as part of the Agenda packet.  He indicated that the bookstore has done well over the past few months but believes October will provide less income.    
Committee Reports: Publicity, Film Festival, Budget, Membership, Library Liaison, Film Festival, and Finance:  President Cooper Smith asked for additions to reports presented by the committees.  Linda Bellegray reported on the status of the Film Festival.  Aly Lawson with Nevada Momentum has been helping with film submission items as well as ensuring awareness of the event reaches the community.  Titles have been chosen and Ms. Bellegray has scheduled the banner over Main street to further advertise the festival.  She also scheduled the LED Board for the event.  She will be requesting a $1,000 grant from the Carson City Cultural Commission.  The meeting on the distribution of awards will be held on November 25.  The festival is scheduled for February 27, 28, 29.  She is also reviewing the possibility of setting up a Latte or Wine bar after the films have been shown.  She will have a table with volunteers who will have FOCCL membership applications for attendees who might not be current members.  There was a lengthy discussion regarding a potential liaison between the Library trustees and FOCCL.  President Cooper-Smith indicated she would provide information regarding what the Friends are doing to the Trustees as there were items she felt would be of interest to them.  Several other members felt that a permanent liaison could help the Trustees to better understand the workings of FOCCL. Lisa Buder indicated she would be willing to attend Trustee meetings and report potential items of interest to both entities.  All agreed to have her try to attend as many of the meetings as she could.  Ms. Buder also indicated she is in the process of updating the FOCCL membership list and has nearly completed that.  She is working with Ms. Patton to better understand what the previous practice for membership renewal and encouragement of new memberships has been.  President Cooper-Smith has been working on information to be sent to local businesses. Fundraising and the need for a Nominating Committee for the upcoming year were discussed.  Bill Crowell indicated that he believed the focus on increasing membership within the business community was a good way forward for fundraising.  Ms. Cooper-Smith stated she would send out an eblast to members regarding the board vacancies that will occur in 2020.  A finance committee was established as Patti Cooper-Smith, Phillip Patton, Mary Lee, Jenny Maddox and Walter Sheppard, a longtime Friends member who will start some time in December, 2019..  
President’s Report – Information and Discussion Items:  President Cooper-Smith announced the resignation of Sandy Osheroff as Treasurer and the interim appointment of Phillip Patton as a replacement until her term ends.  The annual meeting will be held Saturday, January 18, 2020 at the Plaza from 10:00 am – 1:00 pm.  The venue has been scheduled to accommodate 45 people.  The Greenhouse Project sent a request for support of their annual flower basket fund raiser.  The cost is $200 per basket and FOCCL has purchased one for the bookstore and one for the Library in the past.  Bill Crowell moved to approve ordering baskets for 2020, Linda Bellegray seconded the motion, and all voted yes.  
General Discussion Items:  The first item for discussion was maintenance of the E-blast list.  President Cooper Smith will work with Phil Patton so she can send items via this method.  There was a short discussion on updates for the website and Facebook page.  Several members indicated that between Nevada Momentum posts and increased posting by Diana Hernandez we have increased our presence on these platforms.  President Cooper-Smith wanted to schedule the annual Library Staff Appreciation Lunch.  She will work with library staff to find a date that would be viable based on staff scheduling.  A planning workshop in early 2020 to review the year was not discussed.  It was determined it could be carried over to the next meeting.   
Public Comment:  Joe Modarelli indicated it would be good to post the minutes on our website, minus the Treasurer’s report.  Linda Bellegray suggested we investigate “Giving Monday”.  Since she will be meeting with Aly Lawson soon, she will see if Nevada Momentum has some input about how we might use this for potential FOCCL donations.  
President Cooper-Smith suggested our next Board meeting will be Tuesday, December 10, 2019, to wrap up year-end issues.       
Bill Crowell moved to adjourn the meeting, Phil Patton seconded, all voted yes.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:40 pm.
Respectfully submitted,

JoAnn Carpenter, Recording Secretary
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